Legislative Update

However, this legislation only offers a temporary solution to the problem; the risk-based allocation requirement would just apply to grant funds for fiscal year 2006.  But a long-term solution is on the table in Congress.  The House-passed version of the USA PATRIOT Act reauthorization bill, which is now in a House-Senate conference committee, contains the text of H.R. 1544, the Faster and Smarter Funding for First Responders Act, which would, among other changes to the grant programs, permanently require risk-based allocation. (link) The Senate-passed version of the USA PATRIOT Act, however, does not contain any similar provisions.  Therefore, to ensure that the Secretary has the ability to allocate more Federal homeland security dollars to the areas most at risk of terrorist attacks beyond fiscal year 2006, it is important that the House language be retained in the final version of the USA PATRIOT Act.            

